
InterOffice Memo 

 
To: William T. Lichter, Village Manager 

From: David A. Dratnol, P.E., Village Engineer  

Date: January 29, 2004 

Subject: Lombard Hills – East (Phase IV), 
Change Order No. 2 - Final Balancing 

 

Attached please find the final Change Order No. 2 for this project in the amount of a net deduct 

of $51,321.27.  This change order reflects final as-measured quantities and includes the addition 

of new pay items as described below. 

 

Quazite Handholes 

The addition of handholes at select street light poles were required to splice wires for multiple 

circuits.  The contract documents indicated that the wires should be spliced inside the pole.  Due 

to the small size of the pole, the wires could not be spliced without the handhole. 

 

Time and Material Stewart and Lombard Light Splicing  

Existing street lights on Stewart Avenue and Lombard Avenue (one on each street) were 

temporarily spliced into the new street lighting in order for the existing street lights to remain 

operational.  These existing street lights will be replaced during the Lombard Hills – East (Phase 

V) construction project. 

 

Conduit Pushed, 4” Diameter, Galvanized Steel 

A 4” conduit was pushed under Goebel Street per plan.  The unit price for this work was omitted 

from the Schedule of Prices.  

 

This item will be presented to the Public Works Committee on February 3, 2004.  Pending 

Committee recommendation, please present this change order to the President and Board of 

Trustees for their review and approval at their regular meeting on February 19, 2004.  If 

approved, please have two signed copies returned to Engineering for further processing. 

 

 

File: ST-03-05 

 


